[DATE]

Dear xxxxx:

I am pleased to invite you to participate in a Roundtable Meeting organized by the President’s Council on Year 2000 Conversion to discuss the Y2K Readiness of the Internet infrastructure.  The meeting is Wednesday, July 30, 1999, from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. at the Center for Strategic and International Studies, 1800 K Street, NW, Washington, DC. 

This meeting of key representatives from a wide spectrum of the Internet industry will provide a significant opportunity for us to help ensure that the most important communications invention of the twentieth century moves forward strongly into the twenty-first century.  The Roundtable, a cooperative effort among Internet industry and government officials, will also help increase public awareness about the Y2K readiness of the Internet.  

Participants will include network operators, service providers, manufacturers, Internet associations, software designers, and government officials.  The Roundtable meeting seeks to (1) promote information sharing and cooperative efforts, (2) identify areas of concern and appropriate strategies, (3) advance continued industry initiatives to promote and accomplish readiness, and (4) facilitate contingency planning.

In addition, we will work to respond to the public’s concerns about the Internet’s readiness.  The communications challenge we all face is unique: time is limited; the media is cluttered with confusing messages about Y2K; and the leaders of the industry must cooperate to ensure success.

A draft agenda for the meeting is enclosed.  Please RSVP as soon as possible to Eva Zang at 202-482-0026 or ezang@doc.gov in order to secure your place at this Roundtable meeting.  The meeting will be closed to the press.

We look forward to seeing you on the 30th.

Best wishes.

Sincerely,

John A. Koskinen

Assistant to the President and Chair, 

President’s Council on Year 2000 Conversion

